
 

 

 

 

 

Clubhouse Extensions & Improvements 
 

he much awaited Clubhouse extensions 
began on Monday, 12th January 2017, 
which is all very exciting but at the same 

time very inconvenient.  The most inconvenient 
aspect is the closing off of the doors leading out 
onto the area surrounding the pool and access to 
the Function Room, whilst only being able to use 
the front Clubhouse doors. 
 

 
 
The extensions and new buildings can be 
summarized into the following four categories:- 

 Extending the dining and lounge areas up 
to the fountains. 

 Extending and modifying the kitchen area. 
 Removing the current braai and building a 

new braai area next to the aerobics room. 
 Building a new change-room, shower and 

ablutions for the gardeners who have 
never had their own facilities.   
 

Extending the Dining & Lounge Areas   

This is a major addition which will enable the 
number of diners to be increased from the current 
90 to 220 at one sitting.  This will certainly assist 
our restaurant staff in that we will not have to 
move all the lounge furniture out to bring in more 
tables and chairs to accommodate more diners, 
particularly on Wednesdays, Sundays and special 
events.  New additional chairs and tables will 
have to be bought while at the same time we will 
be recovering the current chairs which are 9 years 
old.  The chairs themselves are in good condition, 
but the fabric is worn and faded.   
 

Due to the continuous moving of lounge furniture 
some of the lounge sofas and chairs will also 
have to be recovered.  There will also be a casual 
lounge on the side closest to the Function Room 
which will be furnished with lighter cane furniture. 
 
Kitchen Upgrade 

It is essential to increase and upgrade the kitchen 
to be able to accommodate the ever increasing 
number of owners, tenants and guests with the 
new blocks coming on board.  The first priority 
was to improve the flow in and out of the kitchen 
as the current bottleneck had to be eradicated.  
Changes will be made to remove the doors to the 
storeroom to form the new “IN” to the kitchen and 
the current doors will be the “OUT”.  The staff will 
take the used crockery and cutlery to the new 
washing area through the “IN” door and deliver 
the meals from the “OUT” door which will stop the 
current congestion. 
 
New kitchen equipment has been ordered to cater 
for the additional volumes and a few new items 
such as an ice making machine and plating tables 
will be installed.  We have had the assistance of 
professional catering equipment specialists to 
plan the internal upgrade and believe that we will 
be in a very good position for the future influx of 
residents.  We should never ever have to again 
have “waiting lists” in the future.  What a relief! 
 

 
 
New Braai Area 
The new Braai area will be built next to the 
Aerobics Room in the Wellness Centre.  This will 
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be an open air braai which will be operated with 
portable gas cylinders.  The paving behind the 
braai will be extended and lawn and gardens will 
be replanted around the area.  We are 
considering allowing residents to use the braai 
facilities by connecting their own small gas 
cylinder.  Residents wishing to use the braai 
would need to book times with the office. 
 

 
 
New Change-Room Facilities for Gardeners 

An unfortunate omission with the original plans 
drafted before 2007 was that no facilities were 
ever planned for the gardeners.  We had one 
small toilet, but insufficient facilities for changing, 
eating and resting at lunch time or after work.  
The gardeners have used a small tile store-room 
in the parking basement for the last 9 years, but 
this has been totally inadequate.  This new 
change-room with shower and lockers will be built 
next to the pool pump room.  We currently have 
11 gardeners/irrigation staff which will obviously 
increase slightly with two more blocks being built 
with surrounding gardens.  I am sure that the 
garden staff will be very happy and contented in 
their new facility. 

Surrounding Gardens 

It was extremely sad to have to dig up all the 
lovely gardens that we have developed over the 
years around the pool and fountains.  These 
gardens were one of our special features and 
much admired by residents and visitors alike.  
Obviously the area around the pool will be much 
reduced but we will ensure that every effort is 
made to once again develop beautiful gardens in 
the space available.  The steps of the pool facing 
the dining-room have been removed and there 
will be a small space between the pool and the 
new glass doors and windows to plant some 
really attractive features. 
 

 
 
All these changes are very exciting and will 
certainly ensure a wonderful Clubhouse facility to 
further enhance the desirability of our Oasis 
complex.  
                                 

Jack Boddington 

Editor  

 

 
 

CARE CENTRE CEDIT CARD MACHINE 
FOR YOUR COVENIENCE … AND OURS 

  

Oasis residents are advised that the Care Centre 
has recently installed a credit card facility.  For your 
convenience, you (this includes all Oasis residents) 
may now pay immediately for meals and services or 
pop by the Care Centre Reception to pay your 
monthly accounts by way of credit card.  Cash 
payments/deposits are inconvenient and incur hefty 
fees.  Your use of this facility will be much 
appreciated to our mutual benefit. 
  

Oasis Care Centre Management 

 



From the Manager’s Desk 

 
he year 2016 is now a thing of the past and 
most people are hoping that the year 2017 
will be a better and happier year.  It seems 

quite unreal that next month February will be the 
10th birthday of Oasis Retirement Resort.  The 

first owners moved 
into their apartments 
among all the dust 
and building 
operations at the 
beginning of 
February 2007, at 
which stage Palm 
Grove and the 
Clubhouse were 
50% built.   

 
I commenced as General Manager at the 
beginning of August 2007, occupying apartment 
PS 207 as my office until the Clubhouse was 
finished in November 2007.  My total staff at that 
stage was 3 Concierges, one of which is our ever 
faithful concierge, Dede.  Concierges, Gardeners, 
Restaurant/Coffee Bar, Handymen and Driver 
now total 45.  We exclude cleaners as they are 
under contract to Duraclean. 
 
William commenced in 
January 2008 and in 
February 2008 I asked 
Marilynne to come and 
help us for 3 months to 
set up the restaurant 
which was being run at 
that stage by the Care 
Centre.  Those 3 
months have certainly 
been extended a little. 
 
Those first few months before Marilynne arrived 
we were serving a four course meal every day to 
no more than 10 people at best.  The first owners 
advised us that they could not eat a 4-course 
meal every day and that they would prefer a little 
variety.  It was then decided by Marilynne and I 

that we would 
rather operate a 
café style 
restaurant open 
from 9am every day 
offering breakfasts 
as well as a variety 
of lunches which 
would also include 
a special of the 
day.  Sundays 
would still be the 

formal lunch of the week with a 4-course menu.  
This formula was well accepted with the number 
of residents increasing year by year until we now 
arrive 9 years later only to find that the dining-
room and kitchen are not sufficient to cope with 
the extra influx from Palm Royale and Palme 
d’Or.   
 

The exciting news is that the 
Developers have completed 
plans to double the size of the 
dining-room and increase the 
capacity of the kitchen to cope 
with this additional influx.  
Details of these extensions 
and additions form part of the 
Editor’s article on the front 
page. 

 
Staff Bonuses & Gratuities 

Thanks to the very generous amounts received 
from the residents.  Our Oasis staff were thrilled 
to receive their bonuses as authorized by the 
Directors and Trustees as well as an additional 
amount of R1 700 each.  We received in excess 
of R80 000 from all you wonderful people and 
decided to give the Duraclean cleaners an 
amount of R700 each as, although they are not 
our employees, they do perform a special function 
to maintain our complex in a pristine manner.  We 
are including a copy of the card received from 
some of the employees which really highlights 
their appreciation of the additional monies that 
they were able to use to make their holidays that 
little bit happier and more joyful. 
 

Memorandum of Incorporation 

The Memorandum of Incorporation has finally 
been accepted and registered by the Companies 
and Intellectual Property Commission (CIPC).  
This Memorandum of 
Incorporation was adopted by 
the members of the Company 
(Oasis Resort Property 
Owners Association) in 
accordance with section 16 (1) 
of the Companies Act, 2008.   

T 



With effect from January 2017 the Board of 
Directors of ORPOA will comprise the following:-
  
Colin Green [Chairman] Representing the  
   Developer - OJV 
John Chapman Representing the  
   Developer - OJV 
Don Geyer  Representing Palm Springs 
Willie Willemse Representing Palm Grove 
Tom Knight  Representing Palm Royale 
Ron O’Brien  Representing Palme d’Or 
Owen Futeran  Representing the Oasis 
   Care Centre  
 
In conclusion, Marilynne and I wish to thank once 
again all the residents who spoilt us with gifts and 
good wishes for Christmas and New Year.  It is so 

humbling and gratifying to 
be appreciated in this 
manner by so many of 
you.  It just remains for 
me to wish all those 
residents who we have 
not seen yet this year a 
healthy and happy New 
Year.  

 
Quote from Confucius –  
“Humility is the solid foundation of all virtues.” 

 
Keep smiling! 
 

Jack Boddington       

General Manager 

                  

 

 

 

 

OASIS RAINFALL CORNER 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

As can be seen, the rainfall for the year was slightly below average.  For the sake of  
comparison, I give below the annual rainfall since I started keeping records here at Oasis:- 

 
Therefore, 2016’s rainfall was not as bad by comparison.  So the only 
conclusion that I can draw to explain the current low damn levels in the 
Western Cape is increased usage combined with a failure to increase 
damn storage capacity accordingly.   
 
Regardless of the reason, we still have a serious water shortage 
problem, so please use water sparingly. 
 
These readings are kindly supplied by Tony Ross of Palm Springs 901  

MONTH 
2016 

(mm’s) 
 

L/T AVE 
MONTH 

YTD L/T AVE YTD 

January 11.0 15.0 11.0 15.0 

February 4.5 17.0 15.5 32.0 
March 44.8 20.0 60.3 52.0 

April 51.3 41.00 111.6 93.0 

May  21.9 69.0 133.5 162.0 

June 104.0 93.0 237.5 255.0 

July 100.7 82.0 338.2 337.0 

August 52.2 77.0 390.4 414.0 

September 39.6 40.0 430.0 454.0 

October 9.1 30.0 439.1 484.0 

November 3.9 14.0 443.0 498.00 

December 27.1 17.0 470.1 515.0 

2009 551.7 

2010 383.1 

2011 392.9 

2012 514.2 

2013 723.4 

2014 545.9 

2015 379.7 

2016 470.1 

Average 495.1 



William’s Words 

 
nother great festive season is over with.  
On behalf of all the staff we want to say a 
very big thank you to residents for your 

kindness, generosity and good wishes over the 
festive season, for thinking of us and making it 
extra special.  Please know that all round it is very 
much appreciated.  

 
We all have lots to look 
forward to this year, with the 
Clubhouse extensions on 
the way.  The extensions 
are a must for the dining-
room to accommodate the 
many residents.  Our staff 
are continuously carrying 
chairs and tables in and out 
of the dining-room on 
Wednesdays and Sundays, 

when bookings are in high demand.  Please bear 

with the developers, the contractors and the staff 
during this renovating 
process, as this will be a 
huge task for all involved. 
 
As I have been on leave 
during January month – 
please be advised that the 
general account billing for 
maintenance and chauffeur 
services for December/January will be totalled 
when I return and reflect in your February 
account.  We appreciate your understanding.  
 
With this said - my article for this month will be 
short.  We wish you the very best for 2017. 
 
Regards, 

William 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

A 

To my fellow Seenagers 
A seenager is a senior teenager 

  
I have everything that I wanted as a teenager,  

only 50-60 years later. 
I don't have to go to school or work 

I get an allowance every month. 
I have my own pad. 

I don't have a curfew. 
I have a driver's license and my own car. 

The people I hang around with are not scared of getting 
pregnant, they aren't scared of anything, they have been 

blessed to live this long. 
And I don't have acne.  Life is good!   

Also, you will feel much more intelligent after reading this. 
Brains of older people are slow because they know so much. 
People do not decline mentally with age, it just takes them 
longer to recall facts because they have more information in 

their brains. 
Scientists believe this also makes you hard of hearing as it 

puts pressure on your inner ear. 
Also, older people often go to another room to get something 

and when they get there, they wonder what they came for. 
It is NOT a memory problem, it is nature's way of making 

older people do more exercise. 
Also, I donõt have to worry about whether people like me or 

not.  My job is to like myself.  If I do my work, I wonõt worry 
about what others think. 

I no longer believe I have to please anyone to earn their love.  
The people who love me love me as I am.  No more earning 

love or proving my love. I can just do what I love! 

  

Contributed by Ilana Slomowitz – PD 501 



NEWS FROM THE SALES OFFICE 

  
ccording to the Chinese Horoscope, 2017 
is the year of the rooster.  “This sign being 
the sign of dawn and awakening, triumph 

and success which can only be achieved at the 
price of hard work and patience in 2017.  A year 
of the rooster is often marked by brilliant success 
for those who have endured with patience the 
draining and often solitary build-up of a business 
project.” (karmaweather.com) 

 
If the above holds true, having sold 34 of 52 
apartments in Palm Brook in a period of eight 
months in 2016, the sales team is raring to go 
and ready for hard work in order to sell the 
remaining 18 apartments in this block.  We would 
appreciate you referring any friends or family who 
may be interested in purchasing something off 
plan.  Should you refer a successful purchaser, 
your referral commission (R10 000 on an off plan 
sale) will be paid to you once Palm Brook is 
transferred at the end of the year.    
 
As usual, we will put all our energies into selling 
any resale properties in all 4 apartment blocks 
where we will hopefully achieve good offers on 
your asking prices. Successful referrals on 
resales will earn you R5000.  
 
We are also fully committed to finding suitable 
tenants for the rental opportunities that come our 
way. 
Should we achieve all the above in the year 
ahead, we will definitely have something to crow 
about! 

 
We look forward to 
giving you news of 
the launch of the 
6th and final block 
in the Oasis 
Resort, which 
should happen 
sometime in the 
first sixth months 
of this year.  Already we have a long waiting list of 
interested buyers wanting first option on the best 
apartments on offer in this block.  To date we do 
not have a name for this final block which will 
complete our beautiful resort.  Palm Vista and 
Palm la Mer are names that have come up so far.  
Put your thinking caps on and see if you can 
come up with something better.  Pop into the 
office and let us know your ideas - we look 
forward to submitting them to the developers. 
 
The extension of the restaurant has begun.  We 
will have a few months of noise and discomfort to 
deal with while the building work continues.  
Remember it will all be worth it in the end! 
 
We wish you all a year even better than the best 
and that you put smiles on the faces of everyone 
you come across.  Be happy, be positive, be your 
success! 
 
Kind regards, 

Cindy, Linda and Lorenda 

 

 
 
 
  

A 

 

Logic from an Uncluttered Mind  
 

The children were lined up in the cafeteria of a Catholic elementary school for lunch.    

   At the head of the table was a large pile of apples.  The nun made a note and  

    posted on the apple tray:   òTake only ONE. God is watching.ó  Moving further along 

the lunch line, at the other end of the table was a large pile of chocolate chip cookies.   

A child had written a note: òTake all you want. God is watching the appleséó 

 
Contributed by Willie Willemse 



  
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Movies to share with friends  

These are movies which we have seen and enjoyed at Canal Walk, Cavendish 
and the Waterfront, but we are not necessarily rating them.   
 

 
MANCHESTER  BY  THE  SEA  (135 minutes; released simultaneously at 
Cinema Nouveau and Nu Metro at Canal Walk on 6

th
 January 2017) 

This movie was launched with a string of awards and nominations and is 
anticipated to be a strong Oscar contender.  The film is directed by Kenneth 
Lonergan and the cast comprises Casey Affleck, Michelle Williams, Kyle 
Chandler and Lucas Hedges.  After the death of his older brother, a man is 
shocked to learn that he has been made the sole guardian of his nephew.  
Leaving his job, he reluctantly returns to Manchester by the sea to care for 
his spirited fifteen year old nephew.  He is compelled to deal with the past 
that separated him from his wife and the community where he was born and 
raised.  Bonded by the man who held their family together, uncle and 
nephew struggle to adjust to a world without him. 
  
  
THE  BIRTH  OF  A  NATION 
 (120 minutes; released 

simultaneously at Cinema Nouveau and Nu Metro, Canal Walk on 
13

th
 January 2017) 

This film is set in the American South and depicts the real life 
slave rebellion led by slave Nat Turner in 1831.  He is a 
literate slave and preacher, whose financially strained owner 
accepts an offer to use the slave’s preaching to subdue other 
unruly slaves.  As Nat witnesses several atrocities against 
himself and his fellow slaves, he decides to start an uprising 
in the hope of leading his people to freedom.  This is a film 
which is brutal and violent and has won several awards and 
nominations.  Director Nate Parker has succeeded in giving us a vivid picture of slavery at its most brutal.  
The cast includes Nate Parker, Arnie Hammer, Penelope Ann Miller, Jackie Earle Haley, Mark Boone 
Junior, Colman Domingo, and Aunjanue Ellis. 
  

  
ROGUE  ONE:  A  STAR  WARS  STORY  (133 minutes; 

released 23 December 2016 and seen at Nu Metro, Canal 
Walk) 

Your grandchildren will want to take you along to this new 
epic science fiction adventure released in 2D, 3D, IMAX 
and 4DX and which became a top Grossing US 2016 
movie.  In a time of conflict, a group of unlikely heroes 
band together on a mission to steal the plans to the Death 
Star, the Empire’s ultimate weapon of destruction.  The 
key event in the Star Wars timeline brings together 

ordinary people who choose to do extra-ordinary things, and in doing so, become part of something greater 
than themselves. Jyn Erso (Felicity Jones) has been used to operating alone, but finds higher purpose by 
taking on a desperate mission for the Rebel Alliance.  Besides Felicity Jones the cast comprises Diego 
Lunan, Alan Tudyk, Donnie Yen, Wen Jiang, Ben Mendelsohn, Forest Whitaker, Riz Ahmed and Mads 
Mikkelson.  The movie is directed by Gareth Edwards. 
  
  

Dudley and Melda Schroeder  -  PG 603 



 

 

Dear Oasis Owners,         2017/01/12 
 

It's not about Charity … it's about Love & Care! 
 

It is with a deep sense of gratitude that I write to thank you for the donation of goods donated to 
the Elderly of Huis Zonnekus.  We are not a well-funded charity and your donation will make a 
difference. The fact that there are people like you out there makes our work even more vital and 

gives us new energy to succeed.  
 

Words do not seem enough to say how much we appreciate your support.   
We are very grateful for this donation. 

 
Kindest regards, 
Lelani Vermaak 

Marketing & Fundraising 
Huis Zonnekus, Milnerton 

 

 

 

Congratulations Mister Graduate 
 
Andre van Wyk joined Oasis as a Concierge in March 
2008.  When he was interviewed he stated that he 
wished to continue studying - which he did during the 
long boring night shifts.   
 
Well, suffice to say that the studying has paid off as 
Andre has graduated with a Bachelor of Commerce 
(B.Comm).  His graduation ceremony will take place later 
in the year, but we wish to take this opportunity of 
congratulating him and saying well done – a wonderful 
achievement!   
 
Unfortunately, we will probably 
lose this loyal Concierge as he 
now wishes to further his 
career. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Donõt wait for the perfect moment, 

take the moment and make it perfect. 
~ Zoey Sayward ~  



 

 

 

 

 
 

Entertainment  for  All 

 
our Entertainment Committee have been 
planning again for the coming year and we 
hope to bring you many varied outings.  

Wine Farms are always popular and we will visit 
them regularly.  We also would like to include 
shows, visits to interesting exhibitions and good 
restaurants.  So keep your eyes on the notice 
board. 
 
We would like to extend a special welcome our 
new residents and hope they will join us soon. 
   
We start again on the second Tuesday of the 
month, February 14th, and our first speaker will be 
our own resident Ilana Slomowitz who is quite an 
amazing and interesting lady.  She has been 
involved in creative dance, pottery, sculptures, 
poetry, as well as working as a Creative 
Therapist.  We have titles her talk: ‘Sharing the 
journey through Ilana’s amazing creative life’. 

  
There has been a 
very big interest 
in our outing to 
Vergenoed Wine 
Estate and 
restaurant and to 
watch their very 
special runner 
ducks.  We will 

need to arrange extra transport and have to 
advise the restaurant on numbers.  So we will be 
taking names and cash for transport during the 
week.  Please phone either Ena Morris (5903) or 
Faye Salomon (2408).  We will also take names 
at our Open Meeting. 
 
Early in March we will arrange an outing to Oude 
Libertas Amphitheatre for the Stellenbosch  

Orchestra is 
playing Vivaldi 
Favourites.  We 
will have a picnic 
on the lawns prior 
to the show.  We 
try to do an outing 
to Oude Libertas 

every year as this is always a magical evening 
under the stars. 
  
Later in March we are booking for Joseph and his 
Technicolour Dream Coat at the Theatre on the 
Bay.  We will confirm the cost of the tickets.  This 

is such a popular show 
and it is travelling around 
the whole of South Africa. 
 
Coming up is The Last 
night at the Proms.  This is 
a real fun evening at the 
City Hall and is always 
heavily booked.  If you 
have never been to their 
annual show you really 
must go.       
 

There are still a few residents who have not been 
on the Orientation Tour of Century City.  If you 
would like to do this tour please phone Faye 
Salomon (2408) and if we get sufficient numbers 
we will arrange another tour.  This tour is highly 
recommended for all new residents. 

 

Faye Salomon 

 

 

Entertainment for All – Feb Calendar 

 

 

 Tuesday, 14th February Open Meeting: Ilana Slomowitz  

    “Share the journey through her amazing creative life” 
    Meet at the Clubhouse at 10am for 10:30am. 
     (Bookings for all outings taken at 10am).  R5 entrance. 
 

 Tuesday, 21st February Vergenoegd Wine Estate – Running ducks 

    Lunch at the restaurant 
    Meet at the Clubhouse at 10:45am 
    Transport R30 
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Solution on page 11  

Words to Ponder  é 
 

)ÔȭÓ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÌÏÖÅ ÏÕÒÓÅÌÖÅÓȟ ÂÕÔ ÁÌÓÏ ÔÏ ÐÒÁÃÔÉÃÅ ÈÕÍÉÌÉÔÙȢ 
Other people make mistakes, but we can make mistakes too. 

 
Robert Burns in a poem wrote: 

Ȱ/È ×ÏÕÌÄ ÔÈÁÔ 'ÏÄ ÔÈÅ ÇÉÆÔ ÄÉÄ ÇÉÖÅ ÕÓ 
4Ï ÓÅÅ ÏÕÒÓÅÌÖÅÓ ÁÓ ÏÔÈÅÒÓ ÓÅÅ ÕÓȢȱ 

 
Mirror Mirror on the wall ɀ I am the Bestest of them all. 

I dreamt Death came the other night, 
!ÎÄ ÈÅÁÖÅÎȭÓ gates swung wide. 
With kindly grace an Angel came 

And ushered me inside. 
And there to my astonishment 
3ÔÏÏÄ ÆÏÌË )ȭÄ ËÎÏ×Î ÏÎ ÅÁÒÔÈ 

Some I had judged as quite unfit or of little worth 
Indignant words rose to my lips, 

But never were set free. 
For every face showed stunned surprise, 

No one expected me! 
 

Contributed by Gert Frank – PS 501 

 



Century City Natural Goods Market 
 
 

t’s back!  The first Century City Natural Goods 
Market for 2017 kicks off on Sunday 29th 
January giving visitors the chance to eat good, 

do good, listen good and shop good all to the 
strains of local musician Kai Liam Connor, who 
will be performing a variety of covers and his 
original folk acoustic tunes.  

 
As always, there is 
entertainment for 
children too – the 
Incredible Dog Show 
by Dogzcool, free 
train rides between 
10h30 and 13h00, a 
jumping castle and 

loads of other activities on hand.  
 
While there is an entertaining menu for visitors, 
the market gives shoppers time to celebrate the 
bright side of life with a glass of organic bubbly 
while browsing around the great selection of 
quality products and delicious food from healthy 
gourmet meals, curries, samoosas, wraps, 
smoked fish, biltong, pies, vegetarian, cheeses, 
beer, champagne, wine, specialty coffees, tea, 

cakes, cookies, 
preserves, 
olives, freshly 
baked farm breads, confectionary, jams, freshly 
squeezed juice and smoothies! 
 
If you are looking for original gifts, there will be 
stalls selling crafts and clothing at reasonable 
prices, or you can spoil yourself with fabulous 
natural body care products and jewellery.  
 

Also check 
out the 
fantastic ‘Art 
on the Island’ 
Africa art 
exhibition of 
fine art and 

sculpture 
and a kids 

drumming workshop happening on ‘Intaka Island’. 
 
The on-site clubhouse has seating facilities, and 
offers snacks, coffee, tea and other refreshments.  
Visitors can also enjoy boat trips from Intaka 
Island to Canal Walk and back. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
For further details email naturalgoodsmarket@gmail.com or Tel/Fax: 021 531 2173. 

Maggie Rowley 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

I 

Further Summer 2017 market dates:  

Sunday 26 February 2016 

Sunday 26 March 2016 

Sunday 30 April 2016 

Trading Hours: 09h00 - 14h00 

Location: Central Park, Park Lane in Century 

City (follow Intaka Island signs) 

There is ample and secure parking. 
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February Timetable 

 
Sunday 

 
Monday 

 
Tuesday 

 
Wednesday 

 
Thursday 

 
Friday 

 
Saturday 

 
   1 

 

 

2 
7h00 Water 
Aerobics 
8h00 Water 
Aerobics 

 

3 
9h00 Bus to 
Canal Walk 
 
14h00 Social & 
Handcraft 

4 
Restaurant 
Closed 
 
Coffee Bar 
open from 
10h00 to 
18h00 

5 
12h00 
Formal Sunday 
Lunch 
 

19h00 Opera 
DVD  

6 
9h00 Bus to 
Canal Walk 

 
10h00 Art 
 
 

 
 

7 
7h00 Water 
Aerobics 
8h00 Water 
Aerobics 

 

 
19h00 Movie 

8 
 
10h00 Bible 
Group 

9 
7h00 Water 
Aerobics 
8h00 Water 
Aerobics 
 

 

10 
9h00 Bus to 
Canal Walk 
 
14h00  
Social & 
Handcraft 

 

11 
Restaurant 
Closed 
 
Coffee Bar 
open from 
10h00 to 
18h00 

12 
12h00 
Formal Sunday 
Lunch 
 

19h00 Movie 

13 
9h00 Bus to 
Canal Walk 
 
10h00 Art 
 
  

14 
7h00 Water 
Aerobics 
8h00 Water 
Aerobics 

10h00 

Entertainm 

Group  

19h00 Movie  

15 
 
10h00 Bible 
Group 

16 
7h00 Water 
Aerobics 
8h00 Water 
Aerobics 
 
 

17 
9h00 Bus to 
Canal Walk 
 
14h00 Social & 
Handcraft 
 

18 
Restaurant 
Closed 
 
Coffee Bar 
open from 
10h00 to 
18h00 

19 
12h00 
Formal Sunday 
Lunch 
 

19h00 Opera 
DVD 

20 
9h00 Bus to 
Canal Walk 
 
10h00 Art 

 

21 
7h00 Water 
Aerobics 
8h00 Water 
Aerobics 
 
19h00 Movie  

22 
 
 
10h00 Bible 
Group 

23 
7h00 Water 
Aerobics 
8h00 Water 
Aerobics 

 

24 
9h00 Bus to 
Canal Walk 
 
14h00 Social & 
Handcraft 

25 
Restaurant 
Closed 
 
Coffee Bar 
open from 
10h00 to 
18h00 

26 
12h00 
Formal Sunday 
Lunch 
 

19h00 Movie 

27 
9h00 Bus to 
Canal Walk 
 
10h00 Art 

28 
7h00 Water 
Aerobics 
8h00 Water 
Aerobics 
 
19h00 Movie  
 

 
 
 

   

 
PLEASE  NOTE:  The restaurant is always open to residents, except on Saturdays and Public Holidays, 

although the timetable might show a private function. 


